Northeast Lion

June 2022

Printed and edited by PDG Joe Skinner – 570-587-2073 – jskinner710@comcast.net









Hello, All Pennsylvania Lions & LEO's,

This being my last newsletter to all of you, as your District Governor, I had a certain message that I wanted to send out to you. However, I came home Sunday the 22nd from the 99th PA Lions State Convention, which was held in Valley Forge and there are certain topics that I need to share with you. But before I do, please consider coming to next year's Pa Lions State Convention as it will be our 100th!!!

The first, would be concerning PA Lions Beacon Lodge Camp. Two sessions had to be cancelled this summer due to the lack of staff. They need counsellors, nurses, cooks, and housekeeping. That may sound like a lot of positions, and it is, because of the lack of interest the public has for filling them. They have even increased the weekly pay across the board and that has not even made a difference. Why am I bringing this to your attention? It is because the camp belongs to the PA Lions and the camp's executive director, Jonathan Carver has asked if there is any Lion in PA that would be willing to volunteer for a camp session, it would be greatly appreciated. Your help is needed, please visit their website at beaconlodge.org for their contact information and summer sessions dates.

The second, is the number of Lions that we have here in PA. Unfortunately, the number is partially caused by the number of Lions that we have lost in death this past year. Our population is primarily of 50 years of age and older. Which means that we need to add newer, younger members. Our district has lost 64 members which includes the 8 members that dropped out. We did add 58 members so far for the year. I know that it is hard to get new members, when we live in a life style of what seems to be, one that doesn't want to become a volunteer in a club. Some will listen to your 5-minute elevator speech and agree that it sounds nice and that they will think about it, but then as soon as you walk away, they have forgotten what it is that you talked about. But please do not feel defeated, keep trying, have an open house and invite your neighbors, your community to come for an afternoon of refreshments and share your stories with them about why you became a Lion!

The third and last thing that I would like to bring to you from the convention is, do not forget that we have three foundations that will help provide your club with the money that is needed for your projects and for the community, but also for disaster relief. The three foundations are; the Lions of Pennsylvania Foundation lionsofpafoundation.org Northeast Pennsylvania Lions Service Foundation nepalsf.org and the Lions Clubs International Foundation lionsclubs.org. Any of these three foundations would be a good fit for your clubs needs to help your community.

If I may be indulged for a moment, I would like to take the time and thank everyone who made this Lions year a successful one, and that means you! You have taken the time to go to meetings, to help with service projects, and to be part of our 744 members. Just think if everyone had one member join your clubs, we would have 1,488 members and that is something to think about. I know that it not always all about the numbers, but the spirit of the club and helping their communities. We have a few clubs that have not been doing so well and my cabinet and I have been trying to get them turned around and going again. Please, if you think that your club could use the help of the district cabinet, please reach out to one of us. I know that DGE Allan, 1stVDGE Dave or 2ndVDGE Sandy would be more than happy to help your club in the capacity that is needed.

Please put the following June dates on your calendar:

June 5th District Cabinet Meeting @ Jefferson Twp. Lions Club 11:30 a.m.

June 9th District Sight First and Hearing meeting @ Jefferson Twp. Lions Club 7:00 p.m.

June 24-28 Lions International Convention in Montreal, Canada

For more dates and information, please check out the Paws to Refresh, May edition, it is filled with a lot of useful information.

Again, thank you to everyone! It has been a privilege serving as your governor, both terms. I wish all the best for each club. Take care and God Bless!

In Service and In Friendship, DG Cathy

570-504-6261 c.metschulat@outlook.com

From the desk of the District Governor Elect

PA Lions District 14-H Past & Present - Vision for the Future Dedicated to Service & Friendship

I hope everyone has a wonderful Memorial Day Holiday and spent some time to honor and remember those family members and friends who gave the ultimate sacrifice in serving our county.

I want to personally thank and congratulate PDG/DG Cathy Metschulat for all her work during the past year as our District Governor. Her term faced numerous challenges in transitioning from the COVID-19 restrictions to returning to in-person meetings in addition to the numerous responsibilities of the District Governor.

With our Lions year 2022-2023 quickly approaching in lerss than a month, I look forward to working with 1st VDG Elect David Rudis and 2nd VDG Elect Sandy Thubborn along with all our District Officers and Committee Chairs.

I am now in the process of completing the list of District Officers and Committee Chairs. I still have a number to fill and would again encourage all Lions to consider volunteering to serve on a District 14-H committee or within you own Club. Your help is needed for us to continue our work both on the Club and District levels.

I along with many members of our District attended the PA Lions Convention from May 19th to 22nd in Valley Forge. Lions Immediate Past International President Dr. Jung-Yul Choi from South Korea was the principal speaker. He had a great talk at the Melvin Jones Breakfast on our Foundation and Campaign 100 coming to conclusion.

Just a reminder that the Charter Fee is waived by LCI until June 30. You still have just 1 month to take advantage of this LCI opportunity to bring new members into your Club.

I look forward to seeing everyone at our next Cabinet Meeting at Jefferson Township Lions Club Hall on June 5th.

As we prepare for the upcoming Lions year, I look forward to seeing and working with everyone in during the upcoming year.

Yours in Service and Friendship,

Lion Allan

Allan Hetkowski District 14-H DGE

From the desk of the 1st Vice District Governor Electric

I hope everyone had a great Memorial Day holiday and spent some time to remember friends and family who have served our county. Thank you!

Keep beating that drum and try to increase our ranks. The Charter Fee is waived by LCI until June 30. Now is the time to act! Especially focus on younger members! It can be done if you want to increase our ranks.

Thank you to all who participated in the PA State convention May 19-22 in King of Prussia/Valley Forge. With almost 400 in attendance, the convention was a success and a fun time for all who attended to welcome our Immediate Past International President Dr. Jung-Yul Choi from South Korea. He had a great talk at the Melvin Jones Breakfast on our Foundation and Campaign 100 coming to conclusion. The Campaign should meet its' goal of \$300 Million. DGE Allan and myself our preparing for the 2022-2023 Year. FYI – The 1962 Convention in Scranton, PA at the Hotel Casey had 3000 in attendance.

I am looking forward to seeing everyone at our Cabinet Meeting at Jefferson Twp. on June 5th at Noon!

All the best,

Dave

Lion David P Rudis 2VDG, GLT



2022-2023 District 14-H District officers

Lion Allan Hetkowski **District Governor** allan@hetkowski.com 1st Vice District Governor Lion David Rudis daver@clementecpa.com 2nd Vice District Governor Lion Sandra Thubborn sthubborn@msn.com **IPDG** PDG Cathy Metschulat c.metschulat@outlook.com **District Secretary** Open at this time **District Treasurer** Lion Shirley Skinner sasskinner@comcast.net **District Administrator** PCC Mark Kusma mkusma@abingtonlions.org

You are cordially invited to the

4th Cabinet Meeting of 2021-2022 DISTRICT 14-H

District Governor DGE 1st VDGE 2nd VDGE

Special Guest

PDG Cathy Metschulat Lion Allan Hetkowski Lion Dave Rudis Lion Sandy Thubborn Council Chair Cathy Baker

11 am on the 5th of June, 2022 11:30 a.m. Registration & Meeting at Noon Jefferson Township Lions Club Banquet Hall 811 Lions Road, Mount Cobb, PA 18436



Cost is \$15 per person, buffet style luncheon Pork Loin, Chicken Breast in a light white wine sauce Pasta, Mashed Potato and Mixed Veggies Salad, Rolls and Homemade Cake

Please contact the District Treasurer Lion Shirley Skinner to advise her of how many are in your party. Payment due at the door.

(570) 587-2073

Thank you!

Does your club have a plan for growth and a budget to work with?

Or are you flying by the seat of your pants?

AND JUST HOW WELL IS THAT WORKING FOR YOU?

Lionsclubs.org - has all the answers you could ever want

Pa State Convention

Valley Forge Resort and Casino

Pennsylvania All State High School Band

With Band Director Vincent LoRusso of the Abington Lions Club







Honors Banquet

Outgoing DG (Cathy) presents incoming DG (Allan) with his District Governors Pin. Council Chairperson IPDG Cathy Baker Looks on.



District Governor Cathy, Council Chairperson IPDG Cathy Baker, and incoming District Governor Allan, with his brand-damned new District Governors pin.

Kind a looks like PCC Terry Kodgis (left back) is taking a snooze, or maybe reading something. Your guess!

Holla Hoop Contest



Not won by District 14-H



IDG Allan and wife wife Connie (back left) are dancing and PDG Pam is umm - dancing ?? with Dr. 'swivel Hips' Ken Savitski.

What is happening in 14-H

FALLS LIONS CLUB



Donna Buzon is holding one of our finished mats. We are collecting large heavy plastic bags, to make mats for the homeless to put under their bed rolls The bags are cut and washed then taped together, heat gun is used to make used they are sealed together. Recycling large heavy-duty bags, such as dog food and salt bags etc. we open and wash them. Put ends together with duct tape, then heat the tape with a heat gun to get the seams to really seal. Two 50lb bags make a good size for a mat. They are then given to the homeless to put their bedroll onto



This is Kelsey, who is 14 with disabilities, it was brought to our attention that she was in need of a walker. She doesn't walk alone, nonverbal but talks with her eyes. It was voted at our meeting that we should get her the walker she needs. When Mom was given the check, she got very emotional.

We are starting our first movie night at Hock Park in **Falls** on June 25. Movie will start around 8:30 PM. All are welcome, bring your chairs. We will have popcorn, snacks and drinks available.

Love to see you all there

We are collecting large heavy plastic bags, to make mats for the homeless to put under their bed rolls The bags are cut and washed then taped together, heat gun is used to make used they are sealed together. Donna Buzon is holding one of our finished mats Recycling large heavyduty bags, such as dog food and salt bags etc. we open and wash them. Put ends together with duct tape, then heat the tape with a heat gun to get the seams to really seal. Two 50lb bags make a good size for a mat. They are then given to the homeless to put their bedroll onto



LIONS DISTRICT 14-H

2022 -2023 DISTRICT GOVERNOR'S DIRECTORY

As in past years, we are requesting your financial assistance in offsetting the cost of our Annual District Governor's Directory. As you are aware, the Directory is published annually to provide information regarding our District, District Clubs, and reference information from Lions International along with other sources.

We invite Lions Clubs of District 14-H; Past State Council and District Officers; Past District Governors; individual Lions; and Family & Friends to place an ad in our annual Directory.

Cost for ads in the 2022 - 2023 District Directory:

Quarter Page - \$25.00 Half Page - \$50.00 Full Page - \$100.00

Should you have artwork that to be included, please submit it with the payment or it may be emailed to allan@hetkowski.com.

The deadline for all submissions will be June 30, 2022

Your financial assistance with the publication of the 2022-2023 District 14-H Directory would be greatly appreciated and I would like to thank each and every Lion in District 14-H for your support!

Allan Hetkowski District Governor Elect 2022-2023

Name of Individual or Lions Club	
Size of Ad: Full Page (\$100)	☐ Half Page (\$50) ☐ Quarter Page (\$25)
Artwork Included: Yes No	Artwork Emailed: Yes No
	Amount Enclosed \$,
(Please make checks p	payable to District 14-H and on the memo line place "Directory")
Ad Message/Phrasing:	
4	ditional information recording the Directory mages contact

Any questions or additional information regarding the Directory, please contact: DGE Allan Hetkowski – (570)762-3624 or email allan@hetkowski.com

Thank you for your continued help and support of District 14-H



SCRANTON LIONS CLUB 88TH ANNUAL DREAM GAME



Valley View's John F. Henzes Veterans Memorial Stadium Peckville, Pennsylvania Wednesday, July 20, 2022

On behalf of the Lion's Club of Scranton, we invite everyone to attend the Scranton Lion's Club 88th Annual Dream Game all-star football game. The Dream Game is the oldest continuous high school all-star football game in the country, first played in 1935. The Dream Game showcases the finest talent among our area's post graduate high school football players.

For 87 years, The Scranton Lion's Club has sponsored the Dream Game to fulfill a financial need for the prevention of blindness. Admission is \$10 and all ll proceeds from the Dream Game go to the Lackawanna Blind Association.

The game will be played on Wednesday, July 20, 2022, at the Valley View High School's John F. Henzes Veterans Memorial Stadium in Peckville, Pennsylvania.

Game time is 7:00 PM and features players representing 19 high schools covering 5 counties (Lackawanna, Susquehanna, Wyoming, Pike and Wayne counties).

So, plan on joining us to watch a great high school all-star football game with many of the players participating in a football game for the last time.

We hope to see you on July 20th at the Dream Game

September 15 - 17, 2022

Calgary 2022 USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum



Spontaneous Sputtering

Some people are like clouds, once they disappear it's a beautiful day.

If you can't think of a word, say: "I forgot the English word for it." That way people will think you're bilingual instead of an idiot.

I'm at a place in my life where errands are starting to count as going out.

It's probably my age that tricks people into thinking I'm an adult.

It's weird being the same age as old people.

We all get heavier as we get older, because there's a lot more information in our heads. That's my story and I'm sticking with it!

Would a billboard help membership?

LIONS CLUB OFFICERS FOR 2022 - 2023

It is time to select your club officer group for the 2022-2023 Lion year.

Report to MyLCI

DUE BY-JUNE 15th

REMEMBER

President – Vice Presidents - Secretary – Treasurer

Membership Chairperson - Lion Tamer – Tail Twister

Are elected by the Board of Directors

THEY ARE TO BE VOTED ON AT 3 CONSECUTIVE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETINGS, IT IS TO BE IN THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES 3 MONTHS IN A ROW

THAT'S THE RULES! Do the right thing!

Go to MyLCI – Top left on blue bar – 2022-2023 officers – enter info

District 14-H Sight / Hearing meeting Jefferson Twp Lions Hall – 811 Lion Rd



June 9th - 7 p.m.





DISTRICT 14-H Sight & Hearing Committee Minutes of May 12, 2022

American Legion - hosted by Minooka Lions

PRESENT: DG Cathy Metschulat, PDG Bill Metschulat, DGE Allan Hetkowski, 1VDGE David Rudis, IPDG Dave Barrett, PDG Butch Sands, Lion Josie Sands, PDG Fran Stepkovitch, Lion Ed Stepkovitch, PDG Karen Cokely, PDG Joe Skinner, Lions Shirley Skinner, Lion Barbara Taylor, Lion Joy Lewis

President PDG Butch Sands opened the meeting by welcoming everyone, thanks to Minooka Lions for hosting, and lead the Pledge of Allegiance. Lion Joy Lewis of welcomed everyone to Minooka Lions Hearing/Sight meeting, enjoy the snacks, they are all fresh. PDG Butch said, let's take our snack break, motion made by Lion Barbara Taylor, seconded by Lion Joy Lewis, so carried.

Back from snack break, and again thank you for coming out tonight. The minutes of last meeting, were in newsletter, passed around and asked if reviewed. A motion to approve was made by PDG Karen Cokely seconded 1DGE Dave Rudis and so carried.

Hearing Treasurer's report: PDG Karen Cokely

Last Balance - \$2,135.27 3- \$500.00 deposits,

2 from Montrose Lions Club (Co-pay) &

1 from Dunmore Lions Club (Copay)

\$500.00 paid to Abington Audiology

\$500.00 paid to Design Hearing

Balance as of 5/12/22 is \$1,635.27

A motion to approve made by DG Cathy Metschulat, seconded by DGE Allan Hetkowski, so carried.

No bills. No correspondence. No applications

Sight Treasurer's report: Lion Barbara Taylor

Opening balance \$10,372.19

Kidsight has \$1,628.45, therefore Sight First has \$8,743.74

Balance as of 5/12/22 is \$10,372.19

A motion to approve made by Lion Shirley Skinner, seconded by IPDG Dave Barrett, so carried.

There was no correspondence or bills to be paid. No active applications.

PDG Joe Skinner asked it Sight Treasurer's is interest bearing account, consensus to keep as is, not much of a percent (interest) on checking accounts.

OLD BUSINESS - - No active or outstanding issues.

NEW BUSINESS - -

PDG Fran informed all, we are flip flopping June/July meetings, June 9th will be hosted by Jefferson Twp Lions, upstairs at their bldg., 811 Lions Rd, Jeffferson Twp., and Dunmore Lions will host July 14th meeting at St. Anthony's Park, 698 Hill St., Dunmore - up Drinker Street (by Holy Cross School), turn right onto Hill St., all the way up to the park. –

PDG Joe Skinner will run June's meeting, PDG Butch will be on vacation. PDG Butch commented clubs haven't had much with eyeglass applications, children use CHIPS program, must be more government programs out there for people to use. PDG Cathy talked about some schools have gotten their own spot camera's. DGE Allan asked if we needed another, how old is our first camera, all felt with some schools having their own, we are good for now, will check again in the fall. Each camera cost \$7,000 and we can apply for grants if needed, our first camera is approx. 6 years old. Re-calibrating costs approx \$400.00, newer camera does not have to be re-calibrated, just connect to do updates. Some schools (Wayne Highlands and Tunkhannock) have asked for camera twice. DG Cathy is looking into other NEIU Locations to participate. PDG Fran & Lion Erin Owen will work on Day Cares. —

UPCOMING MEETING-

JUNE 9th - Jefferson Twp.

JULY 14th - Dunmore

AUGUST 11th - Scranton

SEPTEMBER 8th - Minisink

OCTOBER 13th - Eynon Archbald

NOVEMBER 10th- Tunkhannock

PDG Comments –

- DG Cathy Hello everyone, almost done with my year, had a few challenges, but an awesome year, June 5th is my final Cabinet meeting, registration is 11:30am, starts at noon, \$15pp at Jefferson Twp Lions hall. Attending the State Convention next weekend.
- DGE Alan Thank you to all who attended our Convention, nice turnout. Working on putting my directory together, filling all positions, next week finalizing other things. Moving forward with everything, International Convention in Montreal for ribbon pulling ceremony, looking forward to my year as District Governor.
- 1VDGE Dave Thanks to all who came to hospitality night at the Radisson, getting ready for International Convention in Montreal (if they let us across the border).
- IPDG Dave Barrett- Thanks again for coming, Memorial Day is approaching, lets remember to honor those U.S. Military who have died. See you at the State Convention and in Montreal.
- PDG Fran Just a reminder \$35 fee waived is almost finished, ends 6/30/22, promote new members.
- PDG Karen nothing at this time
- PDG Bill My wife Cathy has been putting up with me only being home one month so far this year, need to spend more time home, helped out a lot in Kentucky and received a surprise letter of appreciation from ID Shae Nichols, it was a very nice surprise.
- PDG Joe I'll be running the next month meeting for PDG Butch
- PDG Butch See you in July

EYEGLASSES / HEARING AIDS / cell phones

- BLAKELY PECKVILLE bunch of eyeglasses
- ABINGTON 1 hearing aid
- HOLD all eyeglasses, Lion Judy Potratz & Gordie Potratz will be back for July meeting, if needed we can check with LensCrafters, they have taken eyeglasses in the past, will further discuss in July, PDG Fran will hold any until July.

- GOOD OF THE DISTRICT -

- -EYNON ARCHBALD Spring Adopt A Highway Clean up May 14th, Spring Fling for our friends with physical and intellectual disabilities, May 15th at Christ the King Parish Hall
- -JEFFERSON TWP DG Cathy has duck race tickets for Beacon Lodge, \$5 each, Lion's Appreciation day will be July 17th at Beacon Lodge Camp
- -SCOTT TWP June 11th golf tournament is sold out, Cow Flop will be August 13th, will have tickets at next months meeting
- -SCRANTON Dream game July 20th
- -MINOOKA didn't do the Autism fundraiser with covid, moving forward, have been working online with things, Club working on getting more active.
- -ABINGTON Music in the Park starting 6/22 on Wednesdays at Hillside Park, we do the first 5 weeks selling food, snacks, water, soda. Coffee stop I81S near Lenox exit Memorial Day weekend.
- * * *No further business, PDG Butch again thanked Minooka Lions Club for hosting the meeting, see you next month at Jefferson Twp (I'll be on vacation), always nice getting together and being social with all lions, we are like a family, IPDG Dave Barrett made a motion to adjourn, PDG Bill Metschulat seconded, so carried.

Minutes submitted by Secretary Fran Stepkovitch

Eynon/Archbald Lions Club clean-up - Up-D-Eynon

Row 1 L-R Jennifer Lyoob, Pam Conserette - Row 2 Stephanie Matylewicz, Christopher Brown, Kyleen Sisson, Anthony Rosa, Autumn Plumb, Sean Mulderig, Leah Alco, Maureen Wagner, Katheryn Geary, Diane Mongagnia – Row 3 Jason Rodriguez, Tristan Richardson, Roberto Pinto, Rick Hemmler, David Reed, Tamara Gibson, Kayla Lucas.



Valley View Football team Back L-R: Brody Bargella, Robert Nolan, Connor Swartz, Connor Helling, James Casarin, Robert Alteri, Jacob Casarin, Evan Hall, Robert Sebastielli, Steven Halloran, Logan Smith, Front L-R: Peter Maybock, Michael O'Connor, Braden Loff, Ethan Heid



Does your club have a plan for growth and a budget to work with?

Or are you flying by the seat of your pants?

AND JUST HOW WELL IS THAT WORKING FOR YOU?

Lionsclubs.org - has all the answers you could ever want

Look at all these goodies – and there is food too!

--- L-R Fran Stepkovitch, Dan Hart, Dr Jerry Casey, Sandy Guman, Rich Guman, Robert Guman, Shirley Barrett (Chairwoman), Erin Owen, Absent from photo, Kathy Gillette & Marie Finley



L-R Erin, Robert, Sandy, Rich



North Pocono Minisink Lions Club

Lions Club members recently completed the Spring portion of their bi-annual Adopt-A-Highway litter collection. Litter was picked up along a 2 mile portion of Church St. / Rt. 690, Moscow and Rt. 380 on / off ramps.

Safety patrols were provided by the Moscow Police Dept.

Club members participating were Lions Jim Strempek, Ron Donati, Donny Brown, Terry Nye, Frank Bonacci, Matt Alferio and Jerel Wayne.



Minisink Lions recently presented 20 Scholarships to North Pocono Senior students worth \$15K. The presentation took place at the Hilton Inn Scranton during North Pocono School District's annual Scholarship Awards Banquet.

Pictured along with the Scholarship recipients are presenting Lions: Program Chairman Nunzio Lamberti, Club President Tony Seidita and Club Secretary Jim Strempek. Absent from picture is Scholarship Program Secretary Lion John Croom.



No.162					
Name					
Address					
City					
Phone					
North Pocono Minisink Lions Club •2022 SUMMER SPLASH• CALENDAR RAFFLE May 30, 2022 thru September 5, 2022 (Memorial Day- Labor Day) MATCH THE PENNSYLVANIA PICK 3 NIGHT DRAW Straight					
\$100 FOR					
100 DAYS					
\$20.00 DONATION No.162					

North Pocono Minisink Lions Club: Members are currently selling tickets for a new Calendar Raffle Fundraiser. The winning ticket numbers are based on

the evening 3 digit PA Lottery drawing. The Raffle will run for 100 days beginning on Memorial Day, May 30, 2022 and ending on Labor Day, Sept. 5, 2022. Prizes are \$100 per day. Tickets are \$20 each and available from Chairman Tony Seidita 570-840-6279.

Memorial Day, originally called Decoration Day, is a day of remembrance for those who have died in military service for the United States.

In 2012, the New York Times reported that as many as 25 different places claimed to have begun Memorial Day. In 1966 President Lyndon Johnson officially declared Waterloo N.Y. as the birthplace of Memorial Day, where the village held an event on May 5th 1866. It is known that other informal observations took place before that, such as on May 1st 1865 (two weeks before the end of the Civil War), newly freed slaves in Charleston, South Carolina, held a ceremony reburying fallen Union soldiers with a proper burial.

ABINGTON LIONS CLUB - MEMORIAL DAY WEEKEND

PENNDOT SAFETY BREAK - COFFEE STOP

For about the last 10 years the Abington Lions Club has taken part in PennDot's Safety Break Coffee Stop program, on Rt 81. The club members take 4-hour shifts, many members taking more than one shift, giving away, coffee – tea – punch – pastries and hot dogs, to travelers, at our assigned rest stop. It is a favored project, because we meet so many great and interesting people. Below are some photos:



President Dave Lindsey and Lion Joanne Pezzuti



Lots of people, and others stop for a snack





Lions Rich, Shirley, and Joanne



Give children punch and sugary treats and then put them back in the car, with their parents, for the next 3 hours of the trip.



DUNMORE LIONS CLUB



The Dunmore Lions is extremely proud that Elizabeth Zangardi has accepted membership in our Club. Lion Beth has an extensive background in management. She is the coordinator of the Shared Ride Service for the County of Lackawanna County (COLTS). She is also a Council woman for the Borough of Dunmore and a board member of Scranton Sewer Authority. Beth is a volunteer for the Saint Anthony's Memorial Park Association and the Borough of Dunmore Mosaics Committee. The installation was recently held at the Fireside Restaurant in Dunmore. Pictured from left to right; Lion Sponsor Leo Wentline Jr., Lion Beth and Lion President Jim Aita. Over the years members have found that the Lions Club offer many opportunities for personal growth in the largest service organization in the world. An added benefit is the incomparable feeling you receive from volunteering.

Membership District 14-H									
Abington	34	Benton	15	5	Blakely/Peckville	13			
Dalton	7	Dunmor	e 23	3	Eynon/Archbald	88			
Falls	45	Forest C	ity 20)	Hawley / Lake				
					Wallenpaupack	15			
Honesdale	72	Jefferso	n Twp. 30)	Jermyn	13			
Jessup	14	Lake Ari	el 15	5	Mayfield	16			
Minisink	23	Minooka	a 45	5	Montrose	37			
Moosic	14	Old Forge)	Olyphant	27			
Ransom	11	Scott Twp.		2	Scranton	20			
South Abington	9	Stone Br	idge 22	2	Taylor	24			
Tunkhannock	21	Waymaı	rt 20)					
	District	14-H 29 Lic	ons Clubs	744 L	ion Members				





Bark & Brew is next weekend on Saturday, June 4! We have a lot in store, including live music! The lineup for the day is Sharon Tue at 11 a.m., Dan Tillery at 1p.m. and Parallel Fifth will return to Bark & Brew at 4 p.m. We can't wait to see you there!

When you join us on Saturday, you'll enjoy Griffin Claw brews, grilled fare, live music, a kids' zone with inflatables, games and more. You can meet some of our young Future Leader Dogs, Leader Dogs in training and working Leader Dogs too!

Bark & Brew, presented by Chief Financial Credit Union, is Saturday, June 4 from 11 a.m.—7 p.m. at Griffin Claw Brewing Company in Rochester Hills at Crooks & M59.

Happy Father's Day



PTCP Trading Post

May 2022



Annual District Governor Pin Contest

Greetings to all Lions and Fellow Pin Traders.

We held our annual DG Pin contest and here are the results!

District Pin Category

1st Place - DG Gary Hilbert - 14P 2nd Place - DG Deb Lillegard - 14K 3rd Place - DG Peg Hummel - 14T

District Governor Pin Category

1st Place - DG Gary Shetter - 14L 2nd Place - DG Margie Wolff - 14E 3rd Place - DG Cathy Metschulat - 14H



Just a reminder the Pin Traders will be at Beacon Lodge Sunday, July 17th for the Annual MD14 Lions Appreciation Day - 9am-3:30pm! Drop by and see us!

PTCP Officers:

President: Mike Fenicle

Vice President: Jason Radmann

Secretary: Lana McCaulley

Treasurer: Kay Shatzer



PTCP VP Jason Radmann presenting DG Gary Hilbert with his 1st Place plaque



PTCP VP Jason Radmann presenting DG Gary Shetter with his 1st Place plaque



PTCP VP Jason Radmann presenting DG Deb Lillegard with her 2nd Place certificate



PTCP VP Jason Radmann presenting DG Margie Wolff with her 2nd Place certificate



PTCP VP Jason Radmann presenting DG Peg Hummel with her 3rd Place certificate



PTCP VP Jason Radmann presenting DG Cathy Metschulat with her 3rd Place certificate

District 14-H has a 501-C-3 Foundation

If it would benefit your club to get donations while getting the donor a tax break, the 501-C-3 foundation is available, to any club in District 14-H.

Not available for gambling or any games of chance

Lions clubs are <u>501-C-4</u> – social welfare organization, but not tax exempt organization

Contact District Governor, or Vice Governors Or PDG Joe Skinner, or any PDG

This is the last newsletter under District Governor Cathy Metschulat. The last 2 years have had many unforeseen challenges, not just for Lions, but for everyone. As District Governor Lion Cathy has handles every challenge with care, intelligence, and the heart of a Lion. I feel honored that I have been privileged to be part of her Cabinet, and a friend for many years past and future. Thank you District Governor Cathy!

